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gifted to Falkand Islands Museum and
National Trust
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Spectators witnessed Sea King helicopter XZ593 being transported to Stanley
Airport, Falkland Islands, by Chinook on 14 January 2017.

Sea King XZ593 has been gifted to the Falkland Islands Museum and National
Trust (FIMNT) by the Ministry of Defence. The helicopter was officially
handed over to Mr Richard Cockwell OBE on behalf of FIMNT, by Commander of
British Forces South Atlantic Islands, Commodore Darren Bone RN.

The Sea King helicopter was transported from Mount Pleasant Complex (MPC) to
Stanley Airport via Chinook, a task that required specific expertise from the
UK. The 35 mile trip took the helicopters along the length of Stanley
Harbour, passing the Historic Dockyard and Museum, Victory Green and the Lady
Liz shipwreck.

Upon arrival at Stanley Airport, the Sea King was formally presented to the
trustees of the FIMNT, along with the aircrafts logbook and a framed
photograph. Afterwards visitors at the airport were invited to explore inside
the Sea King and Chinook helicopters.

Commodore Bone RN said:

For over a generation, the Sea King has been a reassuring sight
across the Falkland Islands. It has gone to the rescue of
Islanders, military personnel and numerous fishermen and sailors.

Commodore Bone added:

The Sea King has been a demonstrable link between the British
Forces South Atlantic Islands and the Islanders and reflects the
close cooperation and interaction that continues between the 2
communities. It is fitting that this aircraft should stay in the
Falkland Islands.

Over its 38 years of service, XZ593 clocked up more than 17,400 flying hours.
It operated across the United Kingdom and routinely deployed to the Falkland
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Islands, where Sea Kings had provided military search and rescue cover since
1983. In March 2016, this aircraft conducted the very last Sea King rescue,
recovering an injured sailor from a fishing vessel.

Statement to Parliament: Statement on
the process for triggering Article 50

With permission, Mr Speaker, I will now make a statement on the Government’s
response to today’s judgment by the Supreme Court.

This Government is determined to deliver on the decision taken by the people
of the United Kingdom in the referendum granted to them by this House to
leave the European Union.

So we will move swiftly to do just that. I can announce today that we will
shortly introduce legislation allowing the Government to move ahead with
invoking Article 50, which starts the formal process of withdrawing from the
European Union.

We received the lengthy 96 page judgment just a few hours ago. Government
lawyers are assessing it carefully.

But this will be a straightforward Bill. It is not about whether or not the
UK should leave the European Union. That decision has already been made by
the people of the UK.

We will work with colleagues in both Houses to ensure this Bill is passed in
good time for us to invoke Article 50 by the end of March this year, as my
Rt Hon Friend the Prime Minister has set out.

This timetable has already been supported by this House.

Let me now go through the issues step by step.

The Government’s priority following the European Union referendum has been to
respect the outcome, and to ensure it’s delivered in the interest of the
whole country.

This House voted by six to one to put the decision in the hands of voters,
and that Bill passed the other place unopposed.

So there can be no going back. The point of no return was passed on June 23
last year.

The Government has also always been clear that we must leave by following the
process set out in Article 50 of the Treaty on European Union.

http://www.government-world.com/statement-to-parliament-statement-on-the-process-for-triggering-article-50/
http://www.government-world.com/statement-to-parliament-statement-on-the-process-for-triggering-article-50/


People want and expect us to get on with implementing the decision that was
made.

Let me turn specifically to the process for invoking Article 50 now and the
issues that arise from today’s Supreme Court judgment.

The Government’s view, which we argued in both the High Court and
subsequently in the Supreme Court, was that it was constitutionally proper
and lawful for the Government to begin to give effect to the decision of the
people by the use of prerogative powers to invoke Article 50.

Today the Supreme Court has agreed with the High Court’s judgement that
prerogative power alone is insufficient to give notice under Article 50, and
that legislation is required in order to provide the necessary authorisation
for this step.

In addition, the Supreme Court considered the roles of the devolved
legislatures in the process of triggering Article 50.

On this, the Supreme Court ruled that — and I quote from the summary —
“relations with the EU and other foreign affairs matters are reserved to
United Kingdom Government and Parliament, not to the devolved institutions”.

The Supreme Court’s summary goes on to say that: “the devolved legislatures
do not have a veto on the UK’s decision to withdraw from the European Union”.
I will come back to our collaboration with the devolved administrations later
in this statement.

The Government has been giving careful thought to the steps that we would
need to take in the event of the Supreme Court upholding the High Court’s
view.

First of all, let me be clear that we believe in and value the independence
of our judiciary, the foundation upon which the rule of law is built. So, of
course we will respect this judgment.

Second, as I have already made clear, this judgment does not change the fact
that the UK will be leaving the European Union, and it is our job to deliver
on the instruction the people of the UK have given us.

Third, we will within days introduce legislation to give the Government the
legal power to trigger Article 50 and begin the formal process of withdrawal.

It will be separate to the Great Repeal Bill that will be introduced later
this year to repeal the European Communities Act 1972.

This will be the most straightforward Bill possible to give effect to the
decision of the people and respect the Supreme Court’s judgment.

The purpose of this Bill is simply to give the Government the power to invoke
Article 50 and begin the process of leaving the European Union. That is what
the British people voted for, and it is what they would expect.



Parliament will rightly scrutinise and debate this legislation. But I trust
no-one will seek to make it a vehicle for attempts to thwart the will of the
people, or frustrate or delay the process of our exit from the European
Union.

Fourth, our timetable for invoking Article 50 by the end of March still
stands.

That timetable has given valuable certainty to citizens and businesses in the
UK and across Europe. It is understood by our European partners and provides
a framework for planning the negotiation ahead.

This House itself backed that timetable by a majority of 373 in December.

So we look forward to working closely with colleagues in Parliament to ensure
that the legislation on Article 50 is passed in good time to allow us to
invoke it by the end of March as planned.

The Government’s fifth and final principle for responding to this judgment is
to continue to ensure that we deliver an exit that is in the best interests
of the whole of the United Kingdom.

The Supreme Court has ruled clearly in the Government’s favour on the roles
of the devolved legislatures in invoking Article 50. But while this provides
welcome clarity, it in no way diminishes our commitment to work closely with
the people and administrations of Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland as we
move forward with our withdrawal from the European Union.

Let me conclude with a word on what today’s judgment means for the UK, and
the nature of our democracy.

I know that this case, on an issue of such importance which arouses strong
views on all sides, has not been without controversy.

But the Court was asked a question, a proper, thorough and independent
process was gone through, and it has given its answer in law.

We are a law-abiding nation: indeed the UK is known the world over for the
strength and independence of its judicial system.

We will build on this and our many other strengths as we leave the European
Union. We will once again be a fully independent, sovereign country, free to
make our own decisions.

The Prime Minister has already set out a comprehensive plan including our
core negotiating objectives. She has been clear that we want a new, positive
and constructive partnership for the UK and the EU, a partnership that would
be good for the UK and good for the rest of Europe.

Today we are taking the necessary step to respect the Supreme Court’s
decision, by announcing a Bill.

It will now be up to this Parliament to respect the decision it entrusted to



the people of the United Kingdom, a decision they took on June 23.

I commend this statement to the House.

News story: Cancelled application
results will be returned online
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First published:

24 January 2017

We will return cancelled application results to a customer’s portal account,
even if they sent us the application through the post.

On 30 January, an update the portal, our online transactional channel, will
allow us to return cancelled registration applications online, even if a
customer sent us their application through the post.

We will do this when the customer who submitted the application is in an
organisation that uses the portal.

We will not return a cancelled application online if it:

is a first registration
contains documents in excess of 20MB

In addition, if a paper application included documents that were uploaded
using the ‘Reply to Requisition’ service in the portal, we will not return
those documents because the customer will still hold the original.

Customers can activate and receive email notifications when their application
results are available.

When customers receive results of cancelled applications online, they will
receive an electronic Official Copy of each documents they originally
submitted for registration. These will be in their ‘Postal Downloads’ area.

Customers will then be able to use these Land Registry Official Copies if
they re-lodge the application via our electronic Document Registration
Service.

We have been sending most of our customer’s land registration application
results to their Land Registry portal accounts since last summer – even if
they sent us their application through the post.
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These updates are part of the changes we are making to the way we support our
customers.

Press release: Minister for the Middle
East statement on settlement units in
East Jerusalem

From:
First published:

24 January 2017
Part of:

Minister for the Middle East Tobias Ellwood has commented on the Jerusalem
municipality approving plans to build 566 new settlement homes in East
Jerusalem.

Foreign Office minister, Tobias Ellwood, said:

It is the long held view of the British Government that settlements
built on occupied Palestinian territory are contrary to
international law and an obstacle to a two-state solution and we
condemn them. The UK reiterates its support for a negotiated peace
settlement that leads to an Israel that is safe from terrorism and
a Palestinian state that is viable and sovereign.

Further information

Speech: Supporting housing tenants

Good morning. Thank you for the opportunity to speak to you today as part of
your welfare reform conference.

I joined the DWP as a minister last July and have been working on the housing
brief since that time, including of course with colleagues at the National
Housing Federation (NHF) who have been constructive and helpful.
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I was lucky enough to work closely with Lord Freud prior to his retirement
last month and many of you will have had the chance to meet him too during
his 6 years in the department – the longest serving of all the ministers
appointed in 2010, and, like you, we miss him hugely.

This role has reinforced to me just how important social landlords are – not
only in terms of your contribution to society in general – but also as vital
partners for our work in DWP.

There are a few areas I would like to speak about today, not least the
government’s plans for rolling out Universal Credit up to 2022. I also want
to cover in some detail how my department and social landlords can keep
working together productively to ensure a smooth transition to the new
system.

Some of you will have seen first-hand the work we are doing through Universal
Support to assist vulnerable claimants and I will go into more detail on
this.

I’ll also set out what the government is doing to support employment and
skills, particularly in the light of the green paper on health, disability
and work we published recently.

Universal Credit plans up to 2022
Universal Credit is designed to mirror the world of work and give people
responsibility and control over their lives.

It represents a generation-changing culture shift to how welfare is delivered
and how we support people in and out of work.

Universal Credit is now available for all new claims from single jobseekers,
wherever they are in Great Britain.

We are expanding the Universal Credit full service to all types of claimants
across the country. This will mean everyone has the chance to get on, with
the dignity of a job, the pride of a pay packet and the security that comes
from being able to support their family.

The full Universal Credit service was in 44 jobcentres across the country by
the end of last year and roll out continues. From this July we will scale up
transition to around 43 jobcentres per month.

Then from July 2019 we will begin the process of migrating claimants on other
benefits – like Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA) and tax credits – to the full
service. Like the rest of this process, migration will be done gradually,
safely and securely.

We are already seeing the benefits that Universal Credit brings compared to
the old legacy system. The facts speak for themselves.

We are seeing people move into work faster – for every 100 people who find



work under the old JSA system, 113 Universal Credit claimants have moved into
a job.

People on Universal Credit are spending around 50% more time per week looking
for a job.

We also know that Universal Credit is working in terms of progression in
work. 86% of people on Universal Credit were actively looking to increase
their hours, compared to just 38% of people on JSA.

And when it comes to earning more, 77% of people on Universal Credit were
actively looking to increase their earnings, compared to just 51% of people
on JSA.

And the taper change that was announced at Autumn Statement – moving from a
65% earnings taper to 63% – goes even further toward supporting in-work
progression. When people keep more of what they earn, and see a greater
reward for working and earning more – it improves work incentives and helps
people earn their way out of welfare dependency.

The taper change is set to benefit those in first to fourth income deciles
the most. In fact, the latest Office for National Statistics (ONS) data shows
that the lowest paid workers are seeing their pay go up by the most – by over
6% last year.

These are the sort of tangible benefits – the real improvements to lives of
claimants – that Universal Credit is all about.

I am proud to be a part of the ministerial team responsible for delivering
this change and I look forward to continuing to work closely with Housing
Associations to improve employment outcomes for their tenants.

How social landlords and DWP can work together for
a smooth transition to Universal Credit
We all have the same aim. We all want to do the right thing for our claimants
– your tenants. Enabling claimants to take control of their lives helps them
move into work and off benefits.

Universal Credit is a transformative change in helping people to break free
from benefit dependency. A crucial part of this increased independence is
paying housing costs as part of the overall Universal Credit payment, direct
to the claimant. Enabling people to stop saying “the council pays my rent,”
and – instead – to say “I pay my rent.”

It is important to recognise that we are not rebuilding Housing Benefit
within Universal Credit. We are moving from a relationship that was primarily
between landlords and local authorities – where claimants of Housing Benefit
were often not aware of what rent they were liable for – to one where
landlords will have a direct relationship with their tenants, who will need
to pay their own rent out of their Universal Credit award and their earnings.
This will mean housing associations building closer relationships with these
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tenants than under Housing Benefit.

We know this is a really big change. A change for your tenants, for local
authorities, for DWP and for landlords. I have no doubt that it is the right
thing. But I am also under no illusion that it will be easy. We need your
help to do this right.

And I would like to say now how grateful my department is for all the help
thus far – from housing associations, local authorities and representative
organisations.

So, what can social landlords do to ensure a smooth transition for your
tenants moving on to Universal Credit? There are 3 main things:

First, talk to your tenants. Help them get ready for Universal Credit. You
can find our social landlord support pack on gov.uk which will help you
provide the best possible support to prepare your tenants for this change. We
have built this pack with help and lessons from housing associations and
local authorities who have worked with us and participated in trials such as
the Direct Payment Demonstration Project a few years ago and the on-going
Trusted Partners trial.

The second thing you can do for your tenants is talk to us. Keep in contact
with Universal Credit partnership managers to stay up to date on the latest
information and service improvements and to get support understanding how
Universal Credit works. And, more importantly, use our Strategic Landlord
Forum and partnership managers to feed back issues. This allows us to make
continuous improvements to the service. For instance, the Social Landlord
Group is helping us in the design of a landlord portal for Universal Credit
and has been involved in setting up the Trusted Partner Pilot.

And finally, help us to get things right when your tenants are on Universal
Credit. Getting rent verification and managed payment applications back to
DWP as quickly as possible is really important in helping us get it right for
our claimants, first time.

Housing associations and local authorities have been and continue to be vital
partners in the delivery of Universal Credit.

That is why I am keen to continue this close working between you and my
department, so that we can jointly secure this critical cultural change.

Universal Support delivered locally
One of the areas where it is crucial that government and housing associations
work together effectively is in supporting people with complex needs to
navigate the new system.

Our shared goal is to support claimants through transition to Universal
Credit so that the benefits of the new system are available to everyone.

Where claimants have complex needs, we recognise that services working



together – including jobcentres – is paramount to effectively tackle these
barriers to work and to get them into sustainable employment.

This is where Universal Support comes in. Universal Support is currently
delivered in a framework approach to allow local partners and local
authorities to work with jobcentres to deliver the support needed by their
local community. We want the support that Universal Credit claimants receive
to be not just tailored to them but really part of a coherent journey that
makes the best use of local resources.

Universal Support is focussed on helping Universal Credit claimants to
address their digital and financial barriers, and we are funding local
authorities to deliver this support through partnerships in their area. We
are seeing really practical examples of how financial health checks and basic
IT skills training can help claimants build their independence to manage
their both claim and their financial affairs more effectively.

Local trials have helped build our evidence base about the complex, often
multiple barriers to work that harder to help claimants face. Using these
findings, we are reviewing our Universal Support approach and considering how
best to address a broader range of barriers.

One of the things we are exploring in particular is how we can improve
appropriate sharing of data between partners such as other government
departments and local authorities.

We intend to publish a social justice green paper shortly which will set out
how we will identify and address the root causes of poverty.

Employment and skills for working age claimants
We are committed to empowering claimants to find a job and earn their way out
of welfare dependency. A key part of this is ensuring that we have a strong
economy that provides the jobs vitally needed to give everyone a chance to
fulfil their potential.

The latest labour market statistics show that employment rate remains at a
record high of 74.5%. Since 2010 we have seen 2.8 million more people in
work. 70% of that rise in employment is due to full-time jobs. Youth
employment is up almost 200,000 since 2010 and female employment is at a
record high (69.8%). And, importantly, there are 865,000 fewer workless
households over the same period.

According to the Office for National Statistics (ONS), there are now over
three quarters of a million full time vacancies available in the UK on any
given day. This is above the level of vacancies before the recession and is a
testament to the strength of our economy.

I have visited jobcentres across the country and am always impressed and
inspired by the passion and professionalism of work coaches.

Work coaches both support claimants to find suitable work and help employers



find suitable candidates. Working with employers helps us to understand the
needs of the local labour market.

Over the last 15 years, there has been a notable increase in the number of
individuals attaining Level 4+ qualifications and a reduction in the number
of individuals with no qualifications. However, we know there is more to do.
Individuals with less than level 2 qualifications have an employment rate of
58% compared to the overall employment rate of 74.5%.

The government has invested heavily in skills in England – the budget for
academic year 2016/17 is circa £2 billion without apprenticeships. On
apprenticeships, we are committed to reaching 3 million apprenticeship starts
in England by 2020 and will ensure they deliver the skills employers and the
economy need for growth.

Apprenticeships are a great way to progress in work and life and a great way
for employers to improve the skills base of their businesses. They work for
people of all ages and backgrounds and can transform lives. We are committed
to making sure that apprenticeships are as accessible as possible, to all
people, from all backgrounds.

All of this work benefits the economy. But is also has a really
transformative impact on people’s lives. We know that work is the best route
out of poverty. And it can also be immensely beneficial to health and
wellbeing.

Supporting more disabled people into work
The government’s vision for disabled people is that whatever their age or
background, they should be able to fulfil their potential and have equal
opportunities to play a full and active role in society.

We are committed to removing barriers that disabled people face and we have
an ambition to halve the disability employment gap.

This is why in October we published Improving lives – the work, health and
disability green paper, which sets out the government’s new and ambitious
approach to improving work and health outcomes for disabled people and those
with long-term health conditions.

We have seen improvements in disability employment – over the last two years
the number of disabled people in work has increased by 323,000 – and
successes in programmes like Access to Work and the Disability Confident
scheme.

However, we are committed to going further. And that is why we have published
the green paper, which sets out our new approach to work and health and seeks
views from disabled people and many sectors of public life on how best to
achieve these aims.

Amongst other things, we are going to review the Work Capability Assessment
to ensure those with the most severe needs can receive the support they need
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to find employment.

While these are important steps to make a difference, we know that the scale
of our ambition for change will take time. The more people who are thinking
and talking about how we improve employment opportunities for disabled
people, the better. So, I encourage you to get involved and participate in
our consultation (which closes on 17 February).

Supported housing
Finally, it is of course important for me to say a few words about supported
housing.

The government has announced a new funding model for the sector that will see
core rent and service charges funded through Housing Benefit or Universal
Credit, up to the level of the applicable Local Housing Allowance (LHA) rate.

When this system comes in from April 2019, we will devolve to local
authorities in England an amount of ring-fenced funding to distribute to meet
costs of supported housing above the LHA rate.

The government acknowledges the crucial work of the sector, which is why we
want to both protect and boost the supply of supported housing.

That is also why we will ensure that the sector continues to be funded by
government at the same level it would have otherwise been in 2019/20, taking
into account the effect of the government policy on social sector rents.

We have also announced that the Shared Accommodation Rate will not apply to
people living in the supported housing sector.

I have seen some fantastic provision first hand and I know what a difference
good supported housing makes to people’s lives. Ministers across government
want to increase the role that quality, individual outcomes and value for
money play in the funding model to ensure that all provision strives to be as
good as the very best.

To ensure the new funding model works well for the sector, we have launched a
consultation on funding for supported housing, which runs until 13 February
2017. I would encourage as many of you as possible to respond whether
individually or through the NHF, who I know are working hard on their
submission to government. This consultation is one part of a wider listening
exercise. My colleague Marcus Jones – the Local Government Minister – and I
have found it really valuable to have met with so many housing associations
and other stakeholders to hear their views first-hand. DWP and the Department
for Communities and Local Government (DCLG) are also running 4 task-and-
finish groups on specific topics to feed into this consultation.

Your engagement is so valuable in ensuring the detailed design of the model
is right. I would like to put on record again here today how grateful I have
been to all the social landlords that have engaged in our work and shared
their views and expertise.
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I look forward to working with you all, and with the NHF as your
representative body, to deliver this government’s vision.


